Copy to Supt. O. L. Emerick COMMONWEALTH OF VIRGINIA STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION RICHMOND 17 1941 Mr. C. T. Dean RFD Clifton, Virginia Ebolmond, Virginia Dear Mr. Dean: Referring to your letter of January 15 addressed to the State Board of Education, Richmond, Virginia, concerning a school or a school bus for the children in your community, I must advise that the providing of both school buildings and transportation facilities are matters under the jurisdiction of the local school authorities. I am, therefore, suggesting that you present such complaints as you may have to your Division Superintendent of Schools or county school board and I feel very sure that they will do whatever they can to comply with justifiable requests. No distinction is take in this on account of color. Wery truly yours F. F. Jenkins, Director Administration and Finance FFJ/LFW